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A GLOBAL INTRODUCTION 
 
 
In the professional world we often speak about the "glass ceiling" to indicate a situation 
of not-representation or under-representation of women regarding the general 
standards presence in posts or roles of responsibility in the profession. This situation is 
even more marked in the world of the art generally and in the world of the artists in 
particular. In the art history women’s are not almost present and in the world of the 
art’s historians no more. 
 
With this panorama, the historian of the art Linda Nochlin, in 1971 published an article,  
in the magazine “Artnews”, releasing the question: "Why are not there great women 
artists?" 
 
Nochlin throws rejects first of all the presupposition of an absence or a quasi-absence of 
the women in the art history because of a defect of " artistic genius ", but is not either 
partisan of the feminist position of an invisibility of the women in the works of art 
history provoked by a sexist way of the discipline. 
 
For Nochlin, the lesser presence of the women in the art history explains by the fact that 
the women simply saw each other spread from the apprenticeship and from the practice 
of the art for historic and cultural reasons. Nevertheless, although in Europe, since time 
the most put off until contemporary periods, the visual arts were in very big majority 
makes him men, the women played well and truly a role in the artistic production. 
 
During the last decades, the art historians, and especially Griselda Pollock, tried to 
rediscover the biographies of the women artists, to indicate their masterful contribution 
to the modern and postmodern art and to incorporate them into the art history. In 2006, 
the book "Women Artists at the Millennium ", taken out of a conference (University of 
Princeton, on 1999) on: "Why are not there great women artists? - 30 years later ", 
show the change obtained since the 70s. 
 
Several problems set up themselves in front of whom wants to draw the outlines of a 
history of the women in the art. The very first is, for numerous periods, the shortage in 
bibliographic data on the artists. This lack of data is striking all the more for the 
feminine biographies, which they represent historically only a minority among the 
artists. 
 
Manuscript medieval anonymity is also one of the biggest problems posed to the 
historians. The women were often victims of discrimination in all the artistic domains 
where the productions were not signed, such the weaving, the embroidery or still the 
lace manufacturing. During the ancient Middle Age, the illumination of manuscripts 
was an activity to which dedicated themselves as well the monks as the nuns. Although 
some artists' names leaked out during this period, the very vast majority of the 
illuminators remain unknown. So, no information is available for artists' whole pieces. 
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In the light of these working activities of the textile and the manuscripts, another 
problem is highlighted: that of the longevity of the production. These artistic 
productions are indeed realized in materials possessing an extreme sensibility to the 
outer elements, as the light, the temperature or the mold. In it is added the use of these 
productions, clothing and practical objects, mined by the wear and the human damages. 
This explains the tiny part of textiles and manuscripts produced by women still at our 
disposal. 
 
In the Middle Ages and in the Renaissance, of numerous women artists work in studios, 
supervised by men, often their own father; there is no track of women in the head of a 
workshop. The productions of studios were signed by master, to mean a quality of the 
production, and not to individualize the work: it is thus difficult to differentiate the 
productions of different artists of the same studio. 
 
Another problem is the abandonment of the maiden name at the time of the marriage: it 
complicates the searches, in particular when a work of unknown origin is signed by the 
name of family and by a simple initial for the first name. Furthermore, references on the 
artists allow researches only by the surname, and not by the first name. 
 
The precise definition of the identity is nevertheless in the heart of the western concept 
of the "artistic genius", the creations of which should be able to be clearly centered, 
individualized and studied with regard to the creations of the other artists. The fact 
remains that when it is a question of redrawing the route of a woman artist, even the 
most trivial bibliographic data can mislead. So, we can assert that Jane Frank was born 
in 1918, while in reality, it is Jane Schenthal (Jane Frank no "was born" that 20 years 
later, by getting married): if we base ourselves on the surname, the searches become a 
real assault course. So, the loss of the maiden name at the time of the marriage, allied to 
a system of historic searches based on the surname, engenders a transfer of the identity 
of the women as social class, and muddles up the searches(researches) on the women 
artists as particular individuals. 
 
In the 18th and 19th centuries, we were able to attend a revalorization of the artistic 
work of the women by the men. Certain traders without scruples even went as far as 
falsifying signatures, as in the case of Judith Leyster's paintings, dishonestly attributed 
to Franz Hals. On the contrary, in the 20th century, the haste to acquire women's 
paintings led to attribute wrongly some works to women painters. 
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A SHORT HISTORY OF WOMEN’S ARTISTS 
 
 

1. The Ancient and Classic periods. 
 

Women artists have been involved in making art in most times and places, despite 
difficulties in training, travelling and trading their work, and gaining recognition. In the 
West the Middle Ages were possibly a better period for women artists than most of the 
early modern period. 

In the latter part of the 20th Century, historians have endeavored to rediscover the 
artistic accomplishments of women and to give these artists their due place in the 
narrative of art history. 

Among the earliest historical records of Europe concerning individual artists, Pliny the 
Elder wrote about a number of Greek women who were painters, including Helena of 
Egypt, daughter of Timon of Egypt. Some modern critics posit that Battle of Issus might 
not have been the work of Philoxenus, but of Helena of Egypt. One of the few named 
women painters who might have worked in Ancient Greece, she was reputed to have 
produced a painting of the battle of Issus which hung in the Temple of Peace during the 
time of Vespasian. 
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2. The Medieval era. 

In the Medieval era  Hildegard of Bingen (1098–1179) is a particularly fine example of a 
German Medieval intellectual and artist. She wrote The Divine Works of a Simple Man, 
The Meritorious Life, sixty-five hymns, a miracle play, and a long treatise of nine books 
on the different natures of trees, plants, animals, birds, fish, minerals, and metals. From 
an early age, she claimed to have visions. When the Papacy supported these claims by 
the headmistress, her position as an important intellectual was galvanized. The visions 
became part of one of her seminal works in 1142, Scivias (Know the Ways of the Lord), 
which consists of thirty-five visions relating and illustrating the history of salvation. The 
illustrations in the Scivias, as exemplified in the first illustration, showing Hildegard 
experiencing visions while seated in the monastery at Bingen, differ greatly from others 
created in Germany during the same period. They are characterized by bright colors, 
emphasis on line, and simplified forms. While Hildegard likely did not pen the images, 
their idiosyncratic nature leads one to believe they were created under her close 
supervision. 

The 12th century saw the rise of the city in Europe, along with the rise in trade, travel, 
and universities. These changes in society also engendered changes in the lives of women. 
Women were allowed to head their husbands' businesses, if they were widowed. 

The movement to printing, and of book illustration to the printmaking techniques of 
woodcut and engraving, where women seem to have been little involved, represented a 
setback to the progress of women artists. 

Outside Europe, the products of female work have in most cultures tended to be classed 
as applied art or crafts rather than fine art, and often produce objects with a use other 
than as an artwork. There are relatively few cultures where many women have played 
major roles in creating the local form of fine art. This may be because of the physical 
effort involved, for example in sculpture, and because travel, much more difficult for 
women for social reasons, has often been essential in an artist's career. There are 
exceptions: "For about three thousand years, the women - and only the women - of 
Mithila have been making devotional paintings of the gods and goddesses of the Hindu 
pantheon. It is no exaggeration, then, to say that this art is the expression of the most 
genuine aspect of Indian civilization." 

Hildegard von Bingen, Motherhood from the Spirit and the 
Water, 1165, from Liber divinorum operum, Benediktinerinnenabtei Sankt Hildegard, 
Eibingen (bei Rüdesheim) 
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3. The Renaissance era. 

Artists from the Renaissance era include Sofonisba Anguissola, Lucia Anguissola, Lavinia 
Fontana, Magdalena Van de Passe, Fede Galizia, Diana Scultori Ghisi, Catarina van 
Hemessen, Esther Inglis, Barbara Longhi,[Maria Ormani,  Marietta Robusti (daughter of 
Tintoretto), Properzia de' Rossi, Levina Teerlinc, Mayken Verhulst, St. Catherine of 
Bologna (Caterina dei Vigri),and Artemisia Gentileschi. 

This is the first period in Western history in which a number of secular female artists 
gained international reputations. The rise in women artists during this period may be 
attributed to major cultural shifts. One such shift was a move toward humanism, a 
philosophy affirming the dignity of all people that became central to Renaissance 
thinking and helped raise the status of women. In addition, the identity of the individual 
artist in general was regarded as more important; significant artists whose identity is 
unknown virtually cease from this period. 

Sofonisba Anguissola, was the most successful of these minor aristocrats who first 
benefited from humanist education and then went on to recognition as painters.  

Artists who were not noblewomen were affected by the rise in humanism as well. In 
addition to conventional subject matter, artists such as Lavinia Fontana and Catarina 
van Hemessen began to depict themselves in self-portraits, not just as painters but also 
as musicians and scholars, thereby highlighting their well-rounded education. 

Along with the rise in Humanism, there was a shift from craftsmen to artists. Artists, 
unlike earlier craftsmen, were now expected to have knowledge of perspective, 
mathematics, ancient art, and study of the human body. In the late Renaissance the 
training of artists began to move from the master's workshop to the Academy, and 
women began a long struggle, not resolved until the late 19th century, to gain full access 
to this training. 

Although many aristocratic women had access to some training in art, though without 
the benefit of figure drawing from nude male models, most of those women chose 
marriage over a career in art. This was true for example, of two of Sofonisba 
Anguissola's sisters. The women who are recognized as artists in this period were either 
nuns or children of painters. Of the few who emerge as Italian artists in the 15th century, 
all who are known today are associated with convents. 

These artists who were nuns include Caterina dei Virgi, Antonia Uccello, and Suor 
Barbara Ragnoni. During the 15th and 16th centuries, the vast majority of women who 
gained any modicum of success as artists were the children of painters. This is likely 
because they were able to gain training in their fathers' workshops. 

Examples of these women who were trained by their father include painter Lavinia 
Fontana, miniature portraitist Levina Teerlinc, and portrait painter Catharina van 
Hemessen. Women artists during this period in Italy, even those trained by their family, 
seem somewhat unusual. 
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In certain parts of Europe, particularly northern France and Flanders, however, it was 
more common for children of both genders to enter into their father's profession. In fact, 
in the Low Countries where women had more freedom, there were a number of artists 
in the Renaissance who were women. For example, the records of the Guild of Saint 
Luke in Bruges show that, not only did they admit women as practicing members, but 
also that by the 1480s twenty-five percent of its members were women (many probably 
working as manuscript illuminators). 

Sofonisba Anguissola, Self-Portrait, 1554 
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4. The Baroque era. 

Artists from the Baroque era include: Mary Beale, Élisabeth Sophie Chéron, Isabel de 
Cisneros, Giovanna Garzoni, Artemisia Gentileschi, Judith Leyster, Maria Sibylla Merian, 
Louise Moillon, Josefa de Ayala better known as Josefa de Óbidos, Maria van Oosterwijk, 
Magdalena de Passe, Clara Peeters, Luisa Roldán known as La Roldana, Rachel Ruysch 
and Elisabetta Sirani. 

As in the Renaissance Period, many women among the Baroque artists came from artist 
families. Artemisia Gentileschi is an excellent example of this. She was trained by her 
father, Orazio Gentileschi, and she worked alongside him on many of his commissions.  

Women artists in this period began to change the way women were depicted in art. 
Many of the women working as artists in the Baroque era were not able to train from 
nude models, who were always male, however, they were very familiar with the female 
body. Women such as Elisabetta Sirani created images of women as conscious beings 
rather than detached muses. One of the best examples of this novel expression is in 
Artemisia Gentileschi's, Judith beheading Holofernes, seen to the left, in which Judith is 
depicted as a strong woman determining her own destiny. While other artists, including 
Botticelli and the more traditional woman, Fede Galizia, depicted the same scene with a 
passive Judith, in her novel treatment, Gentileschi's Judith appears to be an able actor 
in the task at hand. Action is the essence of it and another painting by her of Judith, 
leaving the first scene, which is shown to the right. 

Still Life emerged as an important genre around 1600, particularly in the Netherlands. 
Women were at the forefront of this painting trend. This genre was particularly suited 
to women, as they could not train from nudes, but could access the materials for still life 
readily. In the North, these practitioners included Clara Peeters, a painter of banketje or 
breakfast pieces, and scenes of arranged luxury goods; Maria van Oosterwijk, the 
internationally renowned flower painter; and Rachel Ruysch, a painter of visually-
charged flower arrangements. In other regions, still life was less common, but there 
were important women artists in the genre including Giovanna Garzoni, who created 
realistic vegetable arrangements on parchment, and Louise Moillon, whose fruit still life 
paintings were noted for their brilliant colors. 

Artemisia Gentileschi, Judith Beheading 
Holofernes, c.1612, Galleria degli Uffizi, Florence 
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5. The 18th century. 

Artists from this period include, Rosalba Carriera, Maria Cosway, Marguerite Gérard, 
Angelica Kauffmann, Adelaide Labille-Guiard, Giulia Lama, Mary Moser, Ulrika Pasch, 
Adèle Romany, Anna Dorothea Therbusch, Anne Vallayer-Coster, and Elisabeth Vigée-Le 
Brun. 

In many countries of Europe, the Academies were the arbiters of style. The Academies 
also were responsible for training artists, exhibiting artwork, and, inadvertently or not, 
promoting the sale of art. Most Academies were not open to women. In France, for 
example, the powerful Academy in Paris had 450 members between the 17th century 
and the French Revolution, and only fifteen were women. Of those, most were daughters 
or wives of members. In the late 18th century, the French Academy resolved not to 
admit any women at all. 

The pinnacle of painting during the period was history painting, especially large scale 
compositions with groups of figures depicting historical or mythical situations. In 
preparation to create such paintings, artists studied casts of antique sculptures and drew 
from male nudes. Women had limited, or no access to this Academic learning, and as 
such there are no extant large-scale history paintings by women from this period. Some 
women made their name in other genres such as portraiture. 

Other women were innovative in their ability to compensate for their lack of training. 
Elisabeth Vigee-Lebrun used her experience in portraiture to create an allegorical scene, 
Peace Bringing Back Plenty, which she classified as a history painting and used as her 
grounds for admittance into the Academy. After the display of her work, it was 
demanded that she attend formal classes, or lose her license to paint. She became a court 
favorite, and a celebrity, who painted over forty self-portraits, which she was able to 
sell.[11] 

In England, two women, Angelica Kauffmann and Mary Moser, were founding 
members of the Royal Academy of Arts in London in 1768. Kauffmann helped Maria 
Cosway enter the Academy. Cosway went on to gain success as a painter of mythological 
scenes, however, these women remained in a somewhat ambivalent position at the Royal 
Academy, as evidenced by the group portrait of The Academicians of the Royal Academy 
by Johan Zoffany now in The Royal Collection. In it, only the men of the Academy are 
assembled in a large artist studio, together with nude male models. For reasons of 
decorum given the nude models, the two women are not shown as present, but as 
portraits on the wall instead. The emphasis in Academic art on studies of the nude 
during training remained a considerable barrier for women studying art until the 20th 
century, both in terms of actual access to the classes and in terms of family and social 
attitudes to middle-class women becoming artists. After these three, no woman became a 
full member of the Academy until Laura Knight in 1936, and women were not admitted 
to the Academy's schools until 1861. 

By the late 18th century, there were important steps forward for artists who were 
women. In Paris, the Salon, the exhibition of work founded by the Academy, became 
open to non-Academic painters in 1791, allowing women to showcase their work in the 
powerful annual exhibition. Additionally, women were more frequently being accepted 
as students by famous artists, such as, Jacques-Louis David and Jean-Baptiste Greuze. 
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Elisabeth Vigee-Le Brun (1755-1842), Self-portrait, c. 
1780s 
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6. The 19th century. 

Artists from this 19th century period include Lucy Bacon, Anna Boch, Rosa Bonheur, 
Mary Cassatt, Camille Claudel, Marie Ellenrieder, Elizabeth Butler, Kate Greenaway, 
Constance Mayer, Victorine Meurent, Berthe Morisot, Suzanne Valadon, and Enid Yandell 
among others. 

Marie Ellenrieder and Marie-Denise Villers worked in the field of portraiture in the 
beginning of the century,  and Rosa Bonheur in realist painting and sculpture. 

Barbara Bodichon, Eleanor Fortescue-Brickdale, Kate Bunce, Evelyn De Morgan, 
Emma Sandys, Elizabeth Siddal, Marie Spartali Stillman, and Maria Zambaco were 
women artists of the Pre-Raphaelite movement. 

During the century access to training for women was largely opened up. The British 
"Government School of Design", which evolved into the Royal College of Art, admitted 
women from its foundation in 1837, but into a "Female School" which was treated 
somewhat differently, with "life"- classes consisting for several years of drawing a man 
wearing a suit of armour. The Royal Academy Schools finally admitted women from 
1861, but they initially only drew draped models. However other schools in London, 
including the Slade School of Art from the 1870s, were more liberal. By the end of the 
century women were able to study the naked, or very nearly naked, figure in many 
Western European and North American cities. 

The Society of Female Artists (now called The Society of Women Artists) was established 
in 1855 in London and has staged annual exhibitions since 1857, when 358 works were 
shown by 149 women, some using a pseudonym.  

Julia Margaret Cameron and Gertrude Kasebier became well-known in the new 
medium of Photography, where there were no traditional restrictions, and no 
established training, to hold them back. 

Elizabeth Thompson (Lady Butler), perhaps inspired by her life-classes of armored 
figures at the Government School, was the first woman to become famous for large 
history paintings, specializing in scenes of military action, usually with many horses.  

Berthe Morisot and the Americans, Mary Cassatt and Lucy Bacon, became involved in 
the French Impressionist movement of the 1860s and 1870s. American Impressionist 
Lilla Cabot Perry was influenced by her studies with Monet and by Japanese art in the 
late 19th century. Cecilia Beaux was an American portrait painter who also studied in 
France. 

In 1894, Suzanne Valadon was the first woman admitted to the Société Nationale des 
Beaux-Arts in France. Laura Muntz Lyall, a post-impressionist painter, exhibited at the 
1893 World Columbian Exposition in Chicago, Illinois, and then in 1894 as part of the 
Société des artistes français in Paris. 
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Mary Cassatt, Tea, 1880, oil on canvas, Museum 
of Fine Arts, Boston 
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7. The 20th century. 

Notable women artists from this period include: Hannelore Baron, Lee Bontecou, Louise 
Bourgeois, Romaine Brooks, Leonora Carrington, Mary Cassatt, Elizabeth Catlett, Camille 
Claudel, Sonia Delaunay, Dulah Marie Evans, Mary Frank, Helen Frankenthaler, 
Elisabeth Frink, Françoise Gilot, Natalia Goncharova, Nancy Graves, Grace Hartigan, 
Barbara Hepworth, Eva Hesse, Sigrid Hjertén, Malvina Hoffman, Margaret Ponce Israel, 
Gwen John, Käthe Kollwitz, Lee Krasner, Frida Kahlo, Laura Knight, Barbara Kruger, 
Marie Laurencin, Tamara de Lempicka, Séraphine Louis, Dora Maar, Maruja Mallo, 
Agnes Martin, Ana Mendieta, Joan Mitchell, Paula Modersohn-Becker, Gabriele Münter, 
Alice Neel, Louise Nevelson, Georgia O'Keeffe, Orovida Camille Pissarro , Irene Rice 
Pereira, Bridget Riley, Verónica Ruiz de Velasco, Anne Ryan, Charlotte Salomon, Augusta 
Savage, Zinaida Serebriakova, Henrietta Shore, Sr. Maria Stanisia, Suzanne Valadon, 
Remedios Varo, Nellie Walker, Marianne von Werefkin, and Ogura Yuki. 

Sr. Maria Stanisia was able to overcome the patriarchal attitudes both within early 
twentieth century Chicago and the hierarchy of the Roman Catholic Church to become 
acclaimed as one of the greatest painters in the field of religious art.  

In the Art Deco era, Hildreth Meiere made large-scale mosaics and was the first woman 
honored with the Fine Arts Medal of the American Institute of Architects.[citation needed] 
Tamara de Lempicka, also of this era, was an Art Deco painter from Poland. 

In 1927, Dod Proctor's painting Morning was voted Picture of the Year in the Royal 
Academy Summer Exhibition, and bought by the Daily Mail for the Tate gallery. Its 
popularity resulted in its showing in New York and a two year tour of Britain.  

Surrealism, which became prominent in the 1920s and 1930s, had a number of 
prominent women artists, including Leonora Carrington, Kay Sage, Dorothea Tanning, 
and Remedios Varo.  

Lee Miller rediscovered “solarization” and became a high fashion photographer. 
Dorothea Lange documented the Depression. Margaret Bourke-White created the 
industrial photographs that were featured on the cover and in the lead article of the first 
Life Magazine. Diane Arbus based her photography on outsiders to mainstream society. 
Graciela Iturbide's works dealt with Mexican life and feminism, while Tina Modotti 
produced "revolutionary icons" from Mexico in the 1920s. Annie Leibovitz's 
photographic work was of rock and roll and other celebrity figures. 

Aleksandra Ekster was a Constructivist, Cubo-Futurist, and Supremacist artist well 
known and respected in Kyiv, Moscow and Paris. Sonia Delaunay and her husband were 
the founders of Orphism. Mary Carroll Nelson founded the Society of Layerists in 
Multi-Media (SLMM), whose artist members follow in the tradition of Emil Bisttram 
and the Transcendental Painting Group, as well as Morris Graves of the Pacific 
Northwest Visionary Art School. In the 1970s, Judy Chicago created The Dinner Party, 
one of the most important works of feminist art.  

Helen Frankenthaler was an Abstract Expressionist painter and she was influenced by 
Jackson Pollock. Lee Krasner was also an Abstract Expressionist artist and married to 
Pollock and a student of Hans Hofmann. Elaine de Kooning was a student and later the 
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wife of Willem de Kooning, she was an abstract figurative painter. Anne Ryan was a 
collagist. Jane Frank, also a student of Hans Hofmann, worked with mixed media on 
canvas. In Canada, Marcelle Ferron was an exponent of automatism. 

The feminist art appeared at the end from the decade of the 1960, and it  includes, in 
general lines, the efforts and the success of the women's movement to make more visible 
the art realized by women inside the art history and inside the artistic practice. We have 
to differentiate the "art made by women", who can exactly be equal, as regards subjects 
and genres, which that one of the man, in of which it is the " feminist art " which it tries 
to be different to deal with the other subjects and to distort the traditional values in the 
art. Notable contributions have been made by the art historians Germaine Greer, Linda 
Nochlin, Griselda Pollock and others. Figures like Artemisia Gentileschi and Frida 
Kahlo emerged from relative obscurity to become feminist icons. 

The movement began in the sixties, prospered along seventy, and its effects continue 
until the current events. Women's increasing superiority of the artists inside the art 
history, as well as in contemporary artistic practice she can appropriate in this 
movement of art feminist. 

The artists treated subjects normally excluded in the traditional art, as the feminine 
biological functions or the maternity. It is consequently the political art, that tries to be 
made by women and on the women and her social situation, by treating subjects as the 
violation, the racism or the working conditions. The media were diverse: performances 
in the slightest arts as the embroidery, the fabrics, the paper cut or the patchwork. 

The Building of the woman of the Angels was a prominent museum known about its 
samples of art feminist. 

In 1996, Catherine de Zegher curates an exhibition of 37 great women artists from the 
Twentieth Century. The exhibition, Inside the Visible, that travelled from the ICA in 
Boston to the National Museum for Women in the Arts in Washington, the Whitechapel 
in London and the Art Gallery of Western Australia in Perth, included artists' works 
from the 1930s through the 1990s featuring: Claude Cahun, Louise Bourgeois, Bracha 
Ettinger, Agnes Martin, Carrie Mae Weems, Charlotte Salomon, Eva Hesse, Nancy 
Spero, Francesca Woodman, Lygia Clark and Mona Hatoum among others. 
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Tamara de Lempicka, The Musician, 
1929 
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8. Contemporary artists. 

In 1993, Rachel Whiteread was the first woman to win the Tate Gallery's Turner Prize. 
Gillian Wearing won the prize in 1997, when there was an all-woman shortlist, the other 
nominees being Christine Borland, Angela Bulloch and Cornelia Parker. In 1999, 
Tracey Emin gained considerable media coverage for her entry My Bed, but did not win. 
In 2006 the prize was awarded to abstract painter, Tomma Abts. 

In 2001, a conference called "Women Artists at the Millennium" was organized at 
Princeton University. A book by that name was published in 2006, featuring major art 
historians such as Linda Nochlin analyzing prominent women artists such as: Louise 
Bourgeois, Yvonne Rainer, Bracha Ettinger, Sally Mann, Eva Hesse, Rachel Whiteread 
and Rosemarie Trockel. 

Internationally prominent contemporary artists who are women also include Lynda 
Benglis, Lee Bul, Sophie Calle, Janet Cardiff, Marlene Dumas, Marisol Escobar, Jenny 
Holzer, Runa Islam, Chantal Joffe, Yayoi Kusama, Karen Kilimnik, Sarah Lucas, Yoko 
Ono, Jenny Saville, Carolee Schneeman, Shazia Sikander, Lorna Simpson, Lisa Steele, 
Stella Vine, Kara Walker, and Susan Dorothea White. 

In the autumn of 2006, the British art magazine Latest Art polled thirty experts to 
compose a list of the thirty greatest women artists ever. Artists on the list are both 
contemporary and historical including Artemisia Gentileschi, Mary Cassatt, Georgia 
O'Keeffe, Diane Arbus, Frida Kahlo, Louise Bourgeois, Tracey Emin, Paula Rego, Judy 
Chicago, Annie Leibovitz and twenty others.  

“Wack! And the cunning Feminist Revolution” (2007) with Connie Butler as curator for 
the MOCA of Los Angeles, was the first exhibition, comprehensive and historic which 
examined the international foundations and the legacy of the feminist art. Concentrate 
over the period 1965-80, in the course of which arrived most of the feminist activism. 
The exhibition includes works of 120 artists of the United States, Central and eastern 
Europe,  Latin America, Asia, Canada, Australia, and New Zealand. 
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Nancy Spero, No title, Lithograph in colours and embossing. Visible in the Gelonch Viladegut 
Collection. 
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“Art for art’s sake is an empty phrase. Art for the sake of the true, art for the sake of 
the good and the beautiful that is the faith I am searching for.” 

George Sand (1804-1876) 
 
 
“It is not merely the likeness which is precious…but the association and the sense of 
nearness involved in the thing…the fact of the very shadow of the person lying there 
fixed forever! It is the very sanctification of portraits I think –and it is not all monstrous 
in me to say that I would rather have such a memorial of one I dearly loved, than the 
noblest Artist’s work ever produced.” 

Elizabeth Barrett Browning (1806-1861) 
 
 
“Art can only be truly Art by presenting an adequate outward symbol of some fact in 
the interior life.” 

Margaret Fuller (1810-1850) 
 
 
“When art finds no temple open, it takes refuge in the workshop.” 

Marie von Ebner-Eschenbach (1830-1916) 
 
 
“To be an artist includes much; one must possess many gifts - absolute gifts - which have 
not been acquired by one's own effort. And, moreover, to succeed, the artist much 
possess the courageous soul.” 
  Kate Chopin (1851-1904) 
 
 
“Another unsettling element in modern art is that common symptom of immaturity, the 
dread of doing what has been done before.” 

Edith Wharton (1862-1037) 
 
 
“To note an artist's limitations is but to define his talent.” 
  Willa Sibert Cather (1873-1947) 
 
 
“Art isn’t everything. It’s just about everything”. 

Gertrude Stein (1874-1946) 
 
 
“Art is not necessary at all. All that is necessary to make this world a better place to live 
in is to love /to love as Christ loved, as Buddha loved.” 

 Isadora Duncan (1877-1927) 
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“Museums and art stores are also sources of pleasure and inspiration. Doubtless it will 
seem strange to many that the hand unaided by sight can feel action, sentiment, beauty 
in the cold marble; and yet it is true that I derive genuine pleasure from touching great 
works of art. As my finger tips trace line and curve, they discover the thought and 
emotion which the artist has portrayed.” 

Helen Keller (1880-1968) 
 
 
“Really I don't like human nature unless all candied over with art.” 
  Virginia Woolf (1882-1941) 
 
 
“A great artist is never poor.” 
  Isak Dinesen (pseudonym of Baroness Karen Blixen.1885-1962) 
 
 
“Strong and convincing art has never arisen from theories.” 
  Mary Wigman (1886-1973) 
 
 
“A great work of art is made out of a combination of obedience and liberty.” 

 Nadia Boulanger (1887-1979) 
 
 
“I found I could say things with color and shapes that I couldn’t say any other way –
things I had no words for.” 

Georgia O’Keeffe (1887-1986) 
 
 
“Any authentic work of art must start an argument between the artist and his 
audience.” 
  Rebecca West (1892-1983) 
 
 
“All great art…creates in the beholder not self-satisfaction but wonder and awe. Its 
great liberation is to lift us out of ourselves.” 

Dorothy Thompson (1893-1961) 
 
 
“Art is a form of catharsis” 
  Dorothy Parker (1893-1967) 
 
 
“Art is the objectification of feeling, and the subjectification of nature.” 

Suzanne Langer (1895-1985) 
 
 
“Glorious bouquets and storms of applause are the trimmings which every artist 
naturally enjoys.” 
  Golda Meir (1898-1978) 
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“Art is one thing that can go on mattering once it has stopped hurting.” 

Elizabeth Bowen (1899-1973) 
 
 
“Art is everywhere, except it has to pass through a creative mind.” 

Louise Nevelson (1899-1988) 
 
 
“Whether I’m painting or not, I have this overweening interest in humanity. Even if I’m 
not working, I’m still analyzing people.” 

Alice Neel (1900-1984) 
 
 
“Chief among our gains must be reckoned this possibility of choice, the recognition of 
many possible ways of life, where other civilizations give a satisfactory outlet to only one 
temperamental type, be he mystic or soldier, businessman or artist, a civilization in 
which there are many standards offers a possibility of satisfactory adjustment to 
individuals of many different temperamental types, of diverse gifts, and varying 
interests.” 

Margaret Mead (1901-1978) 
 
 
“Art, whose honesty must work through artifice, cannot avoid cheating truth.” 

Laura Riding (1901-1991) 
 
 
“Life beats down and crushes the soul and art reminds you that you have one.” 

Stella Adler (1901-1992) 
 
 
“The artist never entirely knows. We guess. We may be wrong, but we take leap after 
leap in the dark.” 
  Agnes De Mille (1905-1993) 
 
 
“I paint my own reality. The only thing I know is that. I paint because I need to, and I 
paint whatever passes through my head without any other consideration.” 

Frida Kahlo (1907-1954) 
 
 
“Art is an attempt to integrate evil.” 
  Simone de Beauvoir (1908-1986) 
 
 
“Most works of art, like most wines, ought to be consumed in the district of their 
fabrication.” 
  Simone Weil (1909-1943) 
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“Art is manipulation without intervention.” 

Louise Bourgeois (1911-2010) 
 
 
“If art is not to be life-enhancing, what is it to be?” 

May Sarton (1912-1995) 
 
 
“Art is a language. It’s not a skill. It’s not a stunt. It’s not something that you just learn 
to do and put it down. It comes from the heart.” 

Wynona Mulcaster (b. 1915) 
 
 
“All the arts we practice are apprenticeship. The big art is our life.” 

M.C. Richards (1916-1999) 
 
 
“Art is the work of a person, a human being, who is free to take into himself what he 
sees outside and from his free center put his human stamp on it.” 

Sister Corita (1918-1986) 
 
 
“Great artists are people who find the way to be themselves in their art. Any sort of 
pretension induces mediocrity in art and life alike.” 

 Margot Fonteyn (1919-1991) 
 
 
“There is, in any art, a tendency to turn one’s own preferences into a monomaniac 
theory.” 

Pauline Kael (1919-2001) 
 
 
“A work of art is the trace of a magnificent struggle. All time is comprehended.” 

Grace Hartigan (1922-2008) 
 
 
“Art is on the side of the oppressed. Think before you shudder at the simplistic dictum 
and its heretical definition of the freedom of art. For if art is freedom of the spirit, how 
can it exist within the oppressors?” 
  Nadine Gordimer (b.1923) 
 
 
“Art has this long history, predating even language, of expressing nonverbal 
information.” 

Betty Edwards (b. 1926) 
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“A primary function of art and thought is to liberate the individual from the tyranny of 
his culture in the environmental sense and to permit him to stand beyond it in an 
autonomy of perception and judgment.” 
  Beverly Sills (b.1929) 
 
 
“One thing that makes art different from life is that in art things have a shape... it allows 
us to fix our emotions on events at the moment they occur, it permits a union of heart 
and mind and tongue and tear.” 

 Marilyn French (b.1929) 
 
 
“There is the falsely mystical view of art that assumes a kind of supernatural inspiration, 
a possession by universal forces unrelated to questions of power and privilege or the 
artist's relation to bread and blood. In this view, the channel of art can only become 
clogged and misdirected by the artist's concern with merely temporary and local 
disturbances. The song is higher than the struggle.” 
  Adrienne Rich (b. 1929) 
 
 
“In most modern instances, interpretation amounts to the philistine refusal to leave the 
work of art alone. Real art has the capacity to make us nervous. By reducing the work of 
art to its content and then interpreting that, one tames the work of art. Interpretation 
makes art manageable, conformable.” 
  Susan Sontag (1933-2004) 
 
 
“Art is an effort to make you walk a half an inch above ground.” 

Yoko Ono (b. 1933) 
 
 
“Art knows no limit, and the artists will never achieve perfection.” 
  Bente Borsum (b. 1934) 
 
 
“Most art in the world does not have a capital ‘A’, but is a way of turning everyday 
objects into personal expressions.” 

Gloria Steinem (b. 1934) 
 
 
“Art must take reality by surprise.” 
 Françoise Sagan (1935-2004) 
 
 
“Art is the greatest possible rationalization of our deepest fears, joys and instincts as 
human beings.” 

Martha Mayer Erlebacher (b. 1937) 
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“Minority art, vernacular art, is marginal art. Only on the margins does growth occur.” 
Joanna Russ (b. 1937) 

 
 
“Popular art is the dream of society; it does not examine itself.” 
  Margaret Atwood (b.1939) 
 
 
“But one of the attributes of love, like art, is to bring harmony and order out of chaos, to 
introduce meaning and affect where before there was none, to give rhythmic variations, 
highs and lows to a landscape that was previously flat.” 
  Molly Haskell (b. 1939) 
 
 
“Fine art, that exists for itself alone, is art in a final state of impotence. If nobody, 
including the artist, acknowledges art as a means of knowing the world, then art is 
relegated to a kind of rumpus room of the mind and the irresponsibility of the artist and 
the irrelevance of art to actual living becomes part and parcel of the practice of art.” 
  Angela Carter (1940-1992) 
 
 
“Art is an epiphany in a coffee cup.” 

Elizabeth Murray (1940-2007) 
 
 
“In spite of all the refinements of society that conspired to make art – the dizzying 
perfection of the string quartet or the sprawling grandeur of Fragonard’s canvases – 
beauty was savage. It was as dangerous and lawless as the earth had been eons before 
man had one single coherent thought in his head or wrote codes of conduct on tablets of 
clay. Beauty was a Savage Garden.” 
  Anne Rice (b.1941) 
 
 
“All art requires courage.” 
  Anne Tucker (b. 1944) 
 
 
“The transformation of the experience: that is pure art.” 

Rebecca Horn (b. 1944) 
 
 
“Art is ‘food for the soul’ –enlivening and whole-making- sometimes bland, sometimes 
very spicy and stimulating –maybe sometimes even ‘junk food’, but a basic human 
necessity.” 

Catherine Jo Morgan (b. 1944) 
 
 
“I feel uncomfortable with the term public art, because I’m not sure what it means. If it 
means what I think it does, then I don’t do it. I’m not crazy about categories.” 

Barbara Kruger (b. 1945) 
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“Feminist art is not some tiny creek running off the great river of real art. It is not some 
crack in an otherwise flawless stone. It is, quite spectacularly I think, art which is not 
based on the subjugation of one half of the species. It is art which will take the great 
human themes /love, death, heroism, suffering, history itself /and render them fully 
human. It may also, though perhaps our imaginations are so mutilated now that we are 
incapable even of the ambition, introduce a new theme, one as great and as rich as those 
others /should we call it ''joy''?” 
  Andrea Dworkin (1946-2005) 
 
 
“Art is spirituality in drag.” 

Jennifer Yane (b. 1946) 
 
 
“Art validates us beyond what anyone else can do for us.” 

Anne Copeland (b. 1947) 
 
 
“Art is about paying attention.” 

Laurie Anderson (b. 1947) 
 
 
“Art is like singing, some do it better than others, but everyone can and should be doing 
it for their soul.” 

Barbara Mason (b. 1947) 
 
 
“Art is not about thinking something up. It is the opposite –getting something down.” 

Julia Cameron (b. 1948) 
 
 
“Good art is art that allows you to enter it from a variety of angles and to emerge with a 
variety of views.” 
  Mary Schmich (b. 1953) 
 
 
“Art is a Verb, not a Noun.” 

Sylvia White (b. 1953) 
 
 
“Art is trapping states of consciousness on a particular media.” 

Maria Eskenasy (b. 1954) 
 
 
“Art is not genius, but an ongoing dinner table conversation.” 

Julie Heffernan (b. 1956) 
 
 
“Our humor turns our anger into a fine art.”  

 Mary Kay Blakely (b. 1957) 
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“Art is not a mask not a wannabe not only bits and pieces but the real thing: honest, 
true and pure.” 

Petra Voegtle (b. 1958) 
 
 
“It is all very well, when the pen flows, but then there are the dark days when 
imagination deserts one, and it is an effort to put anything down on paper. That little 
you have achieved stares at you at the end of the day, and you know the next morning, 
you will have to scrape it down and start again.” 

Elizabeth Aston (b. 1960) 
 
 
“Art’s more interesting if you look at it.” 

Ruth Franklin (b. 1964) 
 
 
“Art may imitate life, but life imitates TV.” 

Ani Difranco (b. 1970) 
 
 
“What makes a tight circle or a tight little square box more of an intellectual statement 
than something done emotionally, I don’t know. Art is an essence, a center.” 

Eva Hesse (b. 1970) 
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ART’S DEFINITION 
 
 
“Art for art’s sake is an empty phrase. Art for the sake of the true, art for the sake of 
the good and the beautiful that is the faith I am searching for.” 

George Sand (1804-1876) 
 
 
“Art can only be truly Art by presenting an adequate outward symbol of some fact in 
the interior life.” 

Margaret Fuller (1810-1850) 
 
 
“When art finds no temple open, it takes refuge in the workshop.” 

Marie von Ebner-Eschenbach (1830-1916) 
 
 

“Art isn’t everything. It’s just about everything”. 
Gertrude Stein (1874-1946) 
 
 

“Art is a form of catharsis” 
  Dorothy Parker (1893-1967) 
 
 
“Art is the objectification of feeling, and the subjectification of nature.” 

Suzanne Langer (1895-1985) 
 

 
“Art is one thing that can go on mattering once it has stopped hurting.” 

Elizabeth Bowen (1899-1973) 
 
 
“Art is everywhere, except it has to pass through a creative mind.” 

Louise Nevelson (1899-1988) 
 
 
“Art, whose honesty must work through artifice, cannot avoid cheating truth.” 

Laura Riding (1901-1991) 
 
 

“Art is an attempt to integrate evil.” 
  Simone de Beauvoir (1908-1986) 
 

 
“Art is manipulation without intervention.” 

Louise Bourgeois (1911-2010) 
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“Art is a language. It’s not a skill. It’s not a stunt. It’s not something that you just learn 
to do and put it down. It comes from the heart.” 

Wynona Mulcaster (b. 1915) 
 
 

“Art is the work of a person, a human being, who is free to take into himself what he 
sees outside and from his free centre put his human stamp on it.” 

Sister Corita (1918-1986) 
 
 

“Art is on the side of the oppressed. Think before you shudder at the simplistic dictum 
and its heretical definition of the freedom of art. For if art is freedom of the spirit, how 
can it exist within the oppressors?” 
  Nadine Gordimer (b.1923) 
 
 
“Art has this long history, predating even language, of expressing nonverbal 
information.” 

Betty Edwards (b. 1926) 
 
 
“Art is an effort to make you walk a half an inch above ground.” 

Yoko Ono (b. 1933) 
 
 
“Art is the greatest possible rationalization of our deepest fears, joys and instincts as 
human beings.” 

Martha Mayer Erlebacher (b. 1937) 
 
 
“Art is an epiphany in a coffee cup.” 

Elizabeth Murray (1940-2007) 
 
 

“The transformation of the experience: that is pure art.” 
Rebecca Horn (b. 1944) 

 
 
“Art is ‘food for the soul’ –enlivening and whole-making- sometimes bland, sometimes 
very spicy and stimulating –maybe sometimes even ‘junk food’, but a basic human 
necessity.” 

Catherine Jo Morgan (b. 1944) 
 
 
 
“Art is spirituality in drag.” 

Jennifer Yane (b. 1946) 
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“Art is about paying attention.” 
Laurie Anderson (b. 1947) 

 
 
“Art is like singing, some do it better than others, but everyone can and should be doing 
it for their soul.” 

Barbara Mason (b. 1947) 
 
 
“Art is not about thinking something up. It is the opposite –getting something down.” 

Julia Cameron (b. 1948) 
 
 

“Art is a Verb, not a Noun.” 
Sylvia White (b. 1953) 

 
 
“Art is trapping states of consciousness on a particular media.” 

Maria Eskenasy (b. 1954) 
 
 
“Art is not genius, but an ongoing dinner table conversation.” 

Julie Heffernan (b. 1956) 
 

 
“Art is not a mask not a wannabe not only bits and pieces but the real thing: honest, 
true and pure.” 

Petra Voegtle (b. 1958) 
 
 

“What makes a tight circle or a tight little square box more of an intellectual statement 
than something done emotionally, I don’t know. Art is an essence, a centre.” 

Eva Hesse (b. 1970) 
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THE ARTIST AND THE ARTIST’S WORK 
 
 
“To be an artist includes much; one must possess many gifts - absolute gifts - which have 
not been acquired by one's own effort. And, moreover, to succeed, the artist much 
possess the courageous soul.” 
  Kate Chopin (1851-1904) 
 
 
“A great artist is never poor.” 
  Isak Dinesen (pseudonym of Baroness Karen Blixen.1885-1962) 
 
 
“Glorious bouquets and storms of applause are the trimmings which every artist 
naturally enjoys.” 
  Golda Meir (1898-1978) 
 
 
“The artist never entirely knows. We guess. We may be wrong, but we take leap after 
leap in the dark.” 
  Agnes De Mille (1905-1993) 
 
 
“Great artists are people who find the way to be themselves in their art. Any sort of 
pretension induces mediocrity in art and life alike.” 

 Margot Fonteyn (1919-1991) 
 
 

“Art knows no limit, and the artists will never achieve perfection.” 
  Bente Borsum (b. 1934) 
 
 
“It is not merely the likeness which is precious…but the association and the sense of 
nearness involved in the thing…the fact of the very shadow of the person lying there 
fixed forever! It is the very sanctification of portraits I think –and it is not all monstrous 
in me to say that I would rather have such a memorial of one I dearly loved, than the 
noblest Artist’s work ever produced.” 

Elizabeth Barrett Browning (1806-1861) 
 
 
“To note an artist's limitations is but to define his talent.” 
  Willa Sibert Cather (1873-1947) 
 
 
“There is the falsely mystical view of art that assumes a kind of supernatural inspiration, 
a possession by universal forces unrelated to questions of power and privilege or the 
artist's relation to bread and blood. In this view, the channel of art can only become 
clogged and misdirected by the artist's concern with merely temporary and local 
disturbances. The song is higher than the struggle.” 
  Adrienne Rich (b. 1929) 
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THE WORK OF ART AND THE CREATION PROCESS 
 
 
 
“Museums and art stores are also sources of pleasure and inspiration. Doubtless it will 
seem strange to many that the hand unaided by sight can feel action, sentiment, beauty 
in the cold marble; and yet it is true that I derive genuine pleasure from touching great 
works of art. As my finger tips trace line and curve, they discover the thought and 
emotion which the artist has portrayed.” 

Helen Keller (1880-1968) 
 
 
“A great work of art is made out of a combination of obedience and liberty.” 

 Nadia Boulanger (1887-1979) 
 
 

“Any authentic work of art must start an argument between the artist and his 
audience.” 
  Rebecca West (1892-1983) 
 
 
“Most works of art, like most wines, ought to be consumed in the district of their 
fabrication.” 
  Simone Weil (1909-1943) 
 
 
“A work of art is the trace of a magnificent struggle. All time is comprehended.” 

Grace Hartigan (1922-2008) 
 
 
“In most modern instances, interpretation amounts to the philistine refusal to leave the 
work of art alone. Real art has the capacity to make us nervous. By reducing the work of 
art to its content and then interpreting that, one tames the work of art. Interpretation 
makes art manageable, conformable.” 
  Susan Sontag (1933-2004) 
 
 
 “I found I could say things with colour and shapes that I couldn’t say any other way –
things I had no words for.” 

Georgia O’Keeffe (1887-1986) 
 
 

“Whether I’m painting or not, I have this overweening interest in humanity. Even if I’m 
not working, I’m still analyzing people.” 

Alice Neel (1900-1984) 
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“I paint my own reality. The only thing I know is that. I paint because I need to, and I 
paint whatever passes through my head without any other consideration.” 

Frida Kahlo (1907-1954) 
 
 

“It is all very well, when the pen flows, but then there are the dark days when 
imagination deserts one, and it is an effort to put anything down on paper. That little 
you have achieved stares at you at the end of the day, and you know the next morning, 
you will have to scrape it down and start again.” 

Elizabeth Aston (b. 1960) 
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FUNCTION AND ART’S UNDERSTANDING 
 

 
 
“A primary function of art and thought is to liberate the individual from the tyranny of 
his culture in the environmental sense and to permit him to stand beyond it in an 
autonomy of perception and judgment.” 
  Beverly Sills (b.1929) 
 
 
“Most art in the world does not have a capital ‘A’, but is a way of turning everyday 
objects into personal expressions.” 

Gloria Steinem (b. 1934) 
 
 
“Art must take reality by surprise.” 
 Françoise Sagan (1935-2004) 
 
 
“But one of the attributes of love, like art, is to bring harmony and order out of chaos, to 
introduce meaning and affect where before there was none, to give rhythmic variations, 
highs and lows to a landscape that was previously flat.” 
  Molly Haskell (b. 1939) 
 
 
“Fine art, that exists for itself alone, is art in a final state of impotence. If nobody, 
including the artist, acknowledges art as a means of knowing the world, then art is 
relegated to a kind of rumpus room of the mind and the irresponsibility of the artist and 
the irrelevance of art to actual living becomes part and parcel of the practice of art.” 
  Angela Carter (1940-1992) 
 
 
“In spite of all the refinements of society that conspired to make art – the dizzying 
perfection of the string quartet or the sprawling grandeur of Fragonard’s canvases – 
beauty was savage. It was as dangerous and lawless as the earth had been eons before 
man had one single coherent thought in his head or wrote codes of conduct on tablets of 
clay. Beauty was a Savage Garden.” 
  Anne Rice (b.1941) 
 
 
“All art requires courage.” 
  Anne Tucker (b. 1944) 
 
 
“I feel uncomfortable with the term public art, because I’m not sure what it means. If it 
means what I think it does, then I don’t do it. I’m not crazy about categories.” 

Barbara Kruger (b. 1945) 
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“Art validates us beyond what anyone else can do for us.” 

Anne Copeland (b. 1947) 
 
 

“Art’s more interesting if you look at it.” 
Ruth Franklin (b. 1964) 
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ART AND LIFE 
 
 
 

“Art is not necessary at all. All that is necessary to make this world a better place to live 
in is to love /to love as Christ loved, as Buddha loved.” 

 Isadora Duncan (1877-1927) 
 
 

“Really I don't like human nature unless all candied over with art.” 
  Virginia Woolf (1882-1941) 

 
 

“All great art…creates in the beholder not self-satisfaction but wonder and awe. Its 
great liberation is to lift us out of ourselves.” 

Dorothy Thompson (1893-1961) 
 
 
“Chief among our gains must be reckoned this possibility of choice, the recognition of 
many possible ways of life, where other civilizations give a satisfactory outlet to only one 
temperamental type, be he mystic or soldier, businessman or artist, a civilization in 
which there are many standards offers a possibility of satisfactory adjustment to 
individuals of many different temperamental types, of diverse gifts, and varying 
interests.” 

Margaret Mead (1901-1978) 
 
 
“Life beats down and crushes the soul and art reminds you that you have one.” 

Stella Adler (1901-1992) 
 
 

“If art is not to be life-enhancing, what is it to be?” 
May Sarton (1912-1995) 

 
 
“All the arts we practice are apprenticeship. The big art is our life.” 

M.C. Richards (1916-1999) 
 
 
“There is, in any art, a tendency to turn one’s own preferences into a monomaniac 
theory.” 

Pauline Kael (1919-2001) 
 
 
“One thing that makes art different from life is that in art things have a shape... it allows 
us to fix our emotions on events at the moment they occur, it permits a union of heart 
and mind and tongue and tear.” 

 Marilyn French (b.1929) 
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“Our humour turns our anger into a fine art.”  
 Mary Kay Blakely (b. 1957) 
 
 

“Art may imitate life, but life imitates TV.” 
Ani Difranco (b. 1970) 
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ADJECTIVE’S ART 
 
 

“Another unsettling element in modern art is that common symptom of immaturity, the 
dread of doing what has been done before.” 

Edith Wharton (1862-1037) 
 
 

“Strong and convincing art has never arisen from theories.” 
  Mary Wigman (1886-1973) 
 
 
“Minority art, vernacular art, is marginal art. Only on the margins does growth occur.” 

Joanna Russ (b. 1937) 
 
 
“Popular art is the dream of society; it does not examine itself.” 
  Margaret Atwood (b.1939) 
 
 
“Feminist art is not some tiny creek running off the great river of real art. It is not some 
crack in an otherwise flawless stone. It is, quite spectacularly I think, art which is not 
based on the subjugation of one half of the species. It is art which will take the great 
human themes /love, death, heroism, suffering, history itself /and render them fully 
human. It may also, though perhaps our imaginations are so mutilated now that we are 
incapable even of the ambition, introduce a new theme, one as great and as rich as those 
others /should we call it ''joy''?” 
  Andrea Dworkin (1946-2005) 
 
 
“Good art is art that allows you to enter it from a variety of angles and to emerge with a 
variety of views.” 
  Mary Schmich (b. 1953) 
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For + information: 
 
Website    : http://www.gelonchviladegut.com 
 
Facebook: Col.lecció Gelonch Viladegut page. 


